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Self-censorship and self-isolation  
In order to avoid ostracization and/or retaliation, participants control what they say and to whom, sometimes 
trusting only a handful of people and choosing largely to keep to themselves. Some reported following the status 
quo of their departments, even if they were not in agreement, simply to avoid facing negative repercussions.  In 
addition, two faculty surveyed who identified as LGBTQIA+ reported avoiding social events and talking about 
their family and social life to avoid possible harassment or discrimination due to their sexual orientation.  
 
Campus connections and community ties  
Many participants were encouraged by their relationships with students, supporting them through work with 
student programing offices and organizations. Some also found support from colleagues, supervisors, and 
ADVANCE grant initiatives.  Faculty surveyed generally agreed that their chair director was supportive of 
faculty mental health and well being (74.3% agree or strongly agree) and work-life balance (76.1% agree or  
strongly agree). However, only 27.5% of faculty surveyed agreed or strongly agreed that Murray State provides 
sufficient resources to support faculty mental health and only 22% agreed or strongly agreed that the available 
resources are sensitive and responsive to their cultural identities. Outside the university, participants relied on 
community clubs, advocacy groups, faith-based organizations (if religious), therapy, yoga, and meditation. They 
also cultivated their own friend groups external to the university.  
 
RECOMMENDATIONS  
 
The above findings were presented to senior university leadership, including our President and Provost, at an 
internal steering committee meeting in 2024 and were accompanied by recommendations for improving the 
campus climate for marginalized faculty. In particular, the MSU ADVANCE team recommended that MSU 
recognize, reward, and protect diversity-related labor  that often goes unpaid/devalued. This often takes the 
form of low-status, time-consuming, largely invisible service that nevertheless needs to be done and we are 
hopeful that the Faculty Senate will take this up. Furthermore, MSU ADVANCE recommended improving 
campus accessibility. Some progress has been made towards the latter with respect to parking. The MSU 
ADVANCE team also recommended that the university provide more ways for faculty to connect with each 
other. The President and Provost have expressed interest in growing existing ADVANCE programming such as 
the Mentoring Circles to address the needs of URM and LGBTQIA+ faculty participants. 
 
 


